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Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday, January 9, 2012 – 5:00 p.m.
Reily Recital Hall
MINUTES
PRESENT:






EXCUSED:

Mr. Brett Bonin





Rep. Wesley Bishop
Rep. Jared Brossett





Ms. Lourdes Moran
Mr. Joseph Bruno





Sen. J. P. Morrell
Ms. Shirley Trusty Corey





Mr. Lee Randall







Mr. David Rubenstein

Ms. Madalyn Schenk

Dr. Kyshun Webster

Mr. Paul Werner

EX-OFFICIO:
Mr. Kyle Wedberg
Counsel:

Mr. Mark Beebe
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Board President, Mr. David Rubenstein.

ROLL CALL
The roll was taken.  There were 8 of 11 members present.  Quorum was present.
APPROVEL OF MINUTES

Mr. Bruno moved to approve the minutes of the November 8, 2011 meeting.  Mr. Randall seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
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STUDENT PRESENTATION
Mr. Michael Pellera, Chair of Music, introduced Jazz students Austin Clements (bass guitar), Tyler Clements (drums), Miles Berry (saxophone), Glen Hall (trumpet), and Greg Molinario (guitar).  Glen Hall is the first recipient of the Louis Prima scholarship award.  The students played two selections.
FINANCIAL UPDATE
Ms. Farmer highlighted the handout on NOCCA Funding FY 05-13.   There was a $37,000 mid-year budget cut which was taken from acquisitions (HVAC system and computers for administration).  There could be either a 4% or 11% cut to the proposed FY 2012-13 budget.  That would again mean no pay raises.  There have been nine budget cuts in four years. 
 There was discussion on how MFP funds are earned and spent.  
PRESIDENT/CEO REPORT

Mr. Wedberg and Ms. Heil have been working to get out the advertisement for a Director of Academic Curriculum & Assessment (DACA), and four Academic Studio faculty.  The DACA position will be a NOCCA position.
PERSONNEL COMMITTEE
Mr. Rubenstein announced that he is adding Mr. Joe Bruno to the Personnel Committee.

REMARKS/OTHER BUSINESS

There was discussion concerning State Board of Directors members taking an ethics course.

Mr. Paul Werner announced that a Media Arts student, Sarah Devlin, was a national finalist in the Young Arts contest.
Mr. Wedberg announced that in Gambit was listed the Big Easy award nominations which included all five members of the Dance faculty.

Mr. Bonin suggested he send letters to those school districts who have students at NOCCA to ask them to help with bussing.

Board of Directors Meeting

January 9, 2012
Minutes

Page 3
ADJOURN
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:06 p.m.
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